
 

 
 
FOR RELEASE: Friday, June 28, 2024 
 
For information, contact: Audry Ricketts at 605-773-8242 or audry.ricketts@state.sd.us (South 
Dakota Department of Veterans Affairs) 
 
SD Bridge to be Dedicated in Honor of U.S. Army Corporal Russell N. Ferdig 
 
PIERRE, S.D. – The South Dakota Department of Veterans Affairs will be hosting a State Bridge 
Dedication Ceremony to honor U.S. Army Corporal Russell N. Ferdig. 
 
The ceremony will be Friday, July 19, 2024, at 2:00 p.m. (CT) at the Elk Point United Parish (2102 E. 
Main Street). 
 
The 477th Avenue bridge over I-29 at Exit 15 will be dedicated to CPL Ferdig. 
 
Ferdig experienced a traumatic event which ultimately resulted in loss of life September 8, 1968, in 
South Vietnam, Hua Nghia province. 
 
Naming bridges in honor of our combat veterans who died while serving their country is an initiative 
of Governor Kristi Noem and the South Dakota Departments of Military, Transportation, and Veterans 
Affairs. 
 
“Our fallen heroes are no longer with us, but their memories live on in the hearts of their loved ones 
and our state,” said Greg Whitlock, secretary of the South Dakota Department of Veterans Affairs.  
“Naming our South Dakota bridges in honor of our fallen gives us the opportunity for remembrance, 
reflection, and respect. It helps us to honor the men and women who gave their lives in service to this 
nation. They cherished liberty and loved freedom enough to lay down their lives to preserve our way 
of life.” 
 
“We can never underestimate or over appreciate the costs they bore for us,” said Whitlock.   
“We must never forget that our fallen sacrificed their future and their dreams.  Their memories can 
only live through the accomplishments to present and future generations.” 
 

-30- 

South Dakota Department of Veterans Affairs 
Soldiers and Sailors Building 

425 E. Capitol Avenue 
Pierre, SD 57501 

Phone:   605-773-8242 
http://vetaffairs.sd.gov 

 

mailto:audry.ricketts@state.sd.us

